
SAC	Meeting	Minutes	
February	23rd,	2017	

	
Attendance:	
	 Committee	Members:	Jo	Behrens	(co-chair),	Sonja	Cole(PTA	President),	Debbie	
Hoag	(Teacher),	Ed	Kulbacki	(admin),	John	Webb	(dean),	Amanda	Ortiz	(AP)	
	
Others:		Kris	Levi	(DAAC	rep),	Jennifer	Goin,	Nicole	Reed,	Kellie	McSparren,	Belinda	
Clapp,	Emily	LaChat,	Zach	Luczejko,	Katelyn	Londo,	Debbie	Hoag,	Debbie	Putney,	Julia	
Roark	
	
Meeting	called	to	order:	4:28	
	
Old	Business:		
• Tutoring	Update-Ed	reported	that	we	had	5	teachers	willing	to	tutor	for	struggling	

readers.		Mrs.	Owen,	Mrs.	Henderson,	Mrs.	Anderson,	Mrs.	Nidiffer,	and	Mrs.	
Rushing	have	all	volunteered	for	every	Tuesday	and	Thursday	to	tutor	for	an	hour.		
We	have	32	kids	being	tutored.			

	
New	Business:	
• DAAC	update-Kris	reported	that	anyone	is	welcome	to	attend.		There	was	an	

opportunity	to	give	priority	budget	items.		These	would	not	be	capital	improvement	
items.		He	spoke	with	Ed	and	the	things	he	sees	are;	purchasing	the	CKLA	
consumables,	training	staff	members	on	math	interventions,	keeping	literacy	
specialist.		Jo	recommended	a	science	program.		Belinda	asked	about	a	program	that	
would	help	with	organization	and	good	study	habits.		Kris	will	bring	the	budget	
priority	items	to	the	DAAC.	

• New	Schools-Dr.	Julia	Roark	shared	the	Organizational	Plan	for	the	new	school.		There	
will	be	an	opportunity	for	parents	to	give	feedback	on	the	D49	website	if	they	are	
unable	to	attend	the	community	meetings.		The	hope	is	the	new	school	will	help	
alleviate	the	overcrowding.		She	stated	that	the	caps	would	stay	at	23	for	K,	24	for	1st,	
25	for	2nd,	26	for	3rd,	27	for	4th,	and	28	for	5th.		Julia	shared	the	two	ideas	for	the	zone	
(see	below).	She	will	be	brining	these	plans	to	the	school	board	in	April.		She	is	trying	
to	get	feedback	from	the	community	now	by	sharing	the	plan	now.		Julia	encouraged	
parents	to	attend	the	community	meetings	to	share	their	ideas.	Three	options	for	
overcrowding	at	the	middle	school;	put	6th	grade	back	to	the	elementary	levels,	
purchase	more	modulars	for	the	middle	school,	or	the	new	school	could	house	an	
elementary	school	(K-5)	and	all	6th	graders.			There	is	also	a	hybrid	proposal	that	
would	have	an	executive	principal	oversee	both	the	middle	school	and	elementary	
school.		Depending	on	future	population	growth,	there	are	other	possibilities.		The	
district	is	also	pursuing	how	you	would	draw	boundaries	for	attendance	to	maximize	
educational	space	but	also	honor	parents’	wishes.	

• MLO	School	Improvements	(Ed)	–	Mr.	Kulbacki	shared	budgeting	items	that	were	
approved	for	Mill-Levy	Override	projects.		While	there	are	other	school	needs	



(parking	lots	and	bus	loops),	they	are	cost-prohibitive	compared	to	building	needs	
and	common	areas	used	by	kids.		Ideas	were	shared	on	how	to	implement	phonics,	
math,	geography,	and	exercise	when	it	came	to	capital	improvements.		Proposed	
MLO	spending	was	approved	by	consensus.	

	
Open	Forum:	
None	at	this	time	
	
	
Meeting	Adjourned:	
The	meeting	was	adjourned	at	5:17	p.m.	
	
	
	
Next	Meeting:		April	27th,	2017	
May	11th,	2017	
	
	
	



	 	


